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Commemoration Service 2004.

Our 55th Commemoration Service was held on Sunday 21st November in our Honour Avenue in Lovekin Drive, Kings Park. A bout of hot weather, it was 35c, affected the attendance with approximately 70 people being present.

The service began at 3 p.m. The Catafalque Party, under Sergeant Andrew Cook, took up their positions around our memorial. President Ray Parry then invited Mrs Helen Poynton to lay a lovely wreath in the form of a double red diamond, which Helen did with pride.

Don Murray then read the Remembrance Day prayer which included a prayer for Australia and one for peace. Our president Ray then delivered a fine address in which he emphasised the current problems in a troubled world and the necessity for the nations to strive hard to resolve their differences so people could live together in peace. Ray then read out the names of our fallen and invited those present to join with him in the saying of the "Ode'. Irwin Palmer, the bugler, then sounded the 'Last Post' and after a minutes silence sounded the "Rouse'. The Catafalque Party presented arms as the 'Last Post' was played. The brief ceremony ended with all present 'Advance Australia Fair'. Ray then invited our Marshall Mr John Burridge to take over proceedings. With Bob Smyth as marker the veterans who were able to march formed up in threes followed by the sons and daughters of members and the march began. Delys Carey who came up with the bright idea of providing marching band music per medium of the Australian Army Band played on a CD player, accompanied the marchers who seemed to be glad of the music beat.

President Ray, Lieut Col. Rick Burr, CO of the SAS Regiment took the salute and the Catafalque Party presented arms as the eyes right was given. John Burridge did his usual good job as Marshall.

With our ranks getting thinner it is important that the sons and daughters of members, many of whom are deceased, lend their support for our service which is always held on the third Sunday in November. Grandchildren too are encouraged to take part in the service.

The Association wishes to thank all those good people who attended especially country members in Mavis Sadler, Vince Swann, Geoff Payne with son Andrew and daughter Michelle, and also Greg Tyerman (Qld).

We would also like to thank the S.A.S. Regiment for once again providing a Catafalque Party, the speaker system and lectern. The cooperation received from the Acting RSM W.O.2 Bill Butterworth, Sergeant Andrew Cook and Andrie Duta and Daniel Bogle (who set up the system) was first class so thanks fellas.

Our thanks also go to the Botanic Parks and Gardens Authority for presenting our area in such fine condition and for closing the area to traffic from 3 p.m. for an hour; we appreciate what you do for us. Finally a thank you to bugler Irwin Palmer, a long time Salvation Army band

member now retired.

God bless you all.
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